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Thanks to everyone for 
their thoughtful considera-
tion and approval of the 
increase in dues and moor-
age rates.  This should 
carry us through until our 
new committees are able 
to assess the club’s needs 
for the next five years.  

We are all suffering from 
the loss of our dear friend 
and former Commodore 
Jerry KnutsonJerry Knutson .  On 
1/25/04, the celebration of 
Jerry’s life was an inspira-
tion.  There was very little 
standing room in the club-
house.  Jerry did live life to 
its fullest and we should all 
strive for such a family and 
friends to celebrate our 
lives.  Thanks to Joanne Joanne for 
sharing the celebration 
with us.  

We are off on our 2004 
adventure.  We had the 
“2004 Freeze Your Buns 

Off” social.  Thanks to Tom Tom 
and Sue Layborn Sue Layborn for orga-
nizing and cooking a great 
meal.  It was a fun time of 
socializing and sending 
people off to the 2004 
Boat Show.    

Watch over the next sev-
eral months for announce-
ments about Commo-
dore’s Balls.  We would like 
you to join us for these 
social events, so please 
contact us if you are inter-
ested in going with us.  We 
have agreements to share 
these events with four 
other clubs, SeaBacs, Des 
Moines, Fox Island, and 
South Sound Elks.  Seabacs 
is first and reservations 
must be RSVP’d by 2/7/04.  
Seabac’s Commodore’s Ball 
is coming up on 2/14/04 
at the Brown’s Point Im-
provement Club.  

I’ll keep you informed in 
the Commodore’s report 

Newsletter Date 

2/11—Board Meeting  

2/18—General Meeting 

2/21—SeaBacs Commo-
dore’s Ball 

2/28—Poker Run 

February Calendar 

as to the progress to-
ward our PSYC five 
year plan and its implica-
tions.  We will be working 
toward these plans over 
the next few months.  If 
someone on one of the 
committees asks for your 
assistance, please give 
them the help they ask for.  

Special points of inter-
est: 

• Valentine’s Day dance has 
been cancelled due to lack 
of attendance.  We’ll try 
again next year! 

• On Saturday, 2/7 from 
9am—2ish,  there will be a 
mini work party to clean 
and organize the galley and 
storage room.  Contact 
Linda Barrett for details. 

• Heads-up—there will be a 
Spring Work party this year 
on April 24th.  Contact Pat 
Hansen for details. 
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You will be missed!You will be missed!  

Dear PSYC members, 

 I can't thank you all individually, so I hope this e-mail is acceptable.  Thank you all for your love 
and support, and for all your help with the party, and for all your prayers and good wishes, and all 
your cards, and for just BEING there.  It means so much to have your love and support.  Thank 
you, thank you.  Love, Joanne 



After all of the winter snow, rain, wind, 
and flooding - it is not too soon to be 
thinking about the Spring Work Parties.  
The Hat Island Work Party will be April 
3rd and 4th and the  Spring Club Work 
Party will be Saturday April 24th - the 
Saturday before Opening Day - so mark 
your calendar.  The Facilities Committee 
also discussed putting up a "Honey Do" 
list at the Club.  This list will contain mis-
cellaneous work that needs to be done. 
The reason behind this is that many 
members cannot attend the work par-
ties - but do have time to come down to 
the Club and take care of a couple of 
small projects.  This list will be posted on 
the bulletin board in the Galley.   

Fleet Captain’s Report - Gary Sheneman 

Vice Commodore’s Report - Pat Hansen 
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This year our Facilities - Dock, Club 
House, and Hat Island - fall under my 
responsibility.  As directed by the Long 
Range Planning Committee, a  Facilities 
Committee has been formed.  Everett 
Bowling is the chair of the committee, 
along with Kevin Carlson, Don Snider, Kevin Carlson, Don Snider, 
Bud SullivanBud Sullivan, and myself. We had our first 
meeting on Wednesday January 28th.  
At this meeting we went over the Guide-
lines for the Facilities Committee, as set 
by the LRP, and discussed the direction 
and priorities for this committee.  This 
committee will be meeting on a regular 
basis - and as needed.  Your questions 
and suggestions may be addressed to 
any one of us. 

Loving is not just looking at each 
other, it's looking in the same direc-
tion.  ~Antoine de Saint-Exupéry, 
Wind, Sand, and Stars, 1939 

gether an informal event let me know 
and I’ll do what I can to help coordi-
nate your weekend. Dick & Jodie Paine Dick & Jodie Paine 
will be attending to represent the 
Yacht Club. 

 

I really I I really need your help to 
round out our list of cruise captains for 
this year.  

We need cruise captains for… 

• Friday Harbor cruise on Memorial 
Day weekend 

The 2004 cruise season kicks off 
on February 28th with the return of the 
inaugural Poker Run. Thanks to all the 
hard work of Bill CorrellBill Correll, Susie Barrett Susie Barrett 
and Tom Layborn Tom Layborn we’re certain to have 
a fantastic time. Check out the attached 
flyer for all the details and contact Bill 
right away to let him know you’ll be 
attending.  

It has been determined that we will not 
have an organized cruise to the Daffo-
dil Festival in Tacoma this year. How-
ever, if there are folks interested in put-

Rear Commodore’s Report - Barry Ellingson 

I want to start with a BIG 
thanks to Sue Sue and Tom  Layborn Tom  Layborn 

and their crew for a vary nice after-
noon at the Freeze Your Buns Off 
lunch.  I heard everyone there had a 
good time spending time with friends. 

The Valentines Dance for February 

14th was canceled as not enough people 
could make it.  Linda BarrettLinda Barrett and crew 
had some wonderful things planned but 
it didn’t work this year.  May be next year. 

At February meeting Buff Hansen Buff Hansen will be 
talking about radar so bring your ques-
tions.  Buff really knows his electronics. 

I still need your input on anything you 
would like to hear about at one of our 
meetings.  I want to bring people in to 
discuss things you are interested in. 

 The complete Social Calendar is now 
on the web.  Hope to see you there! 

Until then - Think Spring! 

 

óó  

to
-OO  

• San Juan Cruise in August  

• Pleasant Harbor on Labor Day week-
end  

If anyone is considering helping out on a 
cruise this year let me know I’m sure we 
can find a role you’re comfortable with. 

Upcoming Cruise: 

Kingston – March 20-22  



Hi everyone, 

I am writing to ask for more volunteers to sign up for putting on the dinners be-
fore the meetings.  Please forgive me if you told me personally that you would do 
one and I have forgotten.  The dinners I know for sure are March, May, July and 
October.  Peggy Allen is heading up March and Gayle King is heading up May 
with help from Marilyn Sullivan, Lorraine Brooks and Fran Grossman.  In July we 
will do a potluck, as we never know how many people will attend.  I am heading 
up October.   

Any chance we could get some guys to volunteer to do the February dinner 
again this year?  It has been a nice Valentine's Day treat for the ladies the last few 
years. 

We still need the following months: 

• February 

• April (steak fry) 

• June (steak fry) 

• September (steak fry) 

• November 

Please don't be intimidated about signing up to 
do a steak fry.  We have experienced chefs who can help with calculating quanti-
ties, etc, and it is pretty straight forward.  

I look forward to hearing from you.  Please let me know who all is helping and 
what the menu will be so we can update the galley page on the web. 

Thanks, Linda 

Lots of people want to 
ride with you in the limo, 
but what you want is 
someone who will take 
the bus with you when 
the limo breaks down.  
~Oprah Winfrey 
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PUGET SOUND YACHT CLUBPUGET SOUND YACHT CLUB  
Phone:         206.634.3733 

Web Site:    www.pugetsoundyc.org 

 

Commodore:    Dick Paine    425.392.9651 

Vice Commodore:    Pat Hansen    206.547.2433 

Rear Commodore:    Barry Ellingson    360.651.2838 

Fleet Captain:    Gary Sheneman    425.885.3728 

Secretary:    Jim Barrett    425.488.2240 

Treasurer:    Doug Switzer    425.391.2184 

Dockmaster(s):    Bill & Susan Dils    206.633.0281 

 

Facilities Manager:    Pat Hansen    206.547.2433 

Membership Chair:    Don Frissell    206.935.5836 

Sunshine Reporter:    Penny Braden    425.822.5912 

Galley Chair:    Linda Barrett   428.488.2240 

Webmaster:    Jim Barrett    425.488.2240 

   Jbarrett@pugetsoundyc.org 

 

Sound Waves Editors:   Joyce Carlson    206.783.0805 

   Joysea@comcast.net 

    Susie Barrett    425.338.2291 

John Grand’s address: 

3103 Mescalero Drive                 
Lake Havasu City, NV  
86404 

Please take a moment to 
drop him a card to let 
him know you’re thinking 
of him. 

Membership Updates: 

Sue Layborn: 

Address: 405 Hayes                                                                                                          
 Seattle, WA 98109     
Work Phone: 206.543.2822 

Barry Ellingson: 

Cell Phone: 206.954.2069  
Work Email: Betatech@att.net             
Boat Name: Current Pleasure                      
Boat Size: 34’                         
Boat Type: Power 



 

Poem of RosesPoem of Roses  

"There is a standing order, that I have on file down here,  

And he has paid, well in advance, you'll get them every year.  

There also is another thing, that I think you should know,  

He wrote a special little card...he did this years ago."  

   

"Then, should ever, I find out that he's no longer here,  

That's the card...that should be sent, to you the following year."  

She thanked him and hung up the phone, her tears now flowing 
hard.  

 

Her fingers shaking, as she slowly reached to get the card.  

 Inside the card, she saw that he had written her a note.  

Then, as she stared in total silence, this is what he wrote...  

"Hello my love, I know it's been a year since I've been gone,  

I hope it hasn't been too hard for you to overcome."   

   

"I know it must be lonely, and the pain is very real.  

For if it was the other way, I know how I would feel.  

The love we shared made everything so beautiful in life.  

I loved you more than words can say, you were the perfect wife."  

   

"You were my friend and lover, you fulfilled my every need.  

I know it's only been a year, but please try not to grieve.  

I want you to be happy, even when you shed your tears.  

That is why the roses will be sent to you for years."   

   

"When you get these roses, think of all the happiness,  

That we had together, and how both of us were blessed.  

I have always loved you and I know I always will.  

But, my love, you must go on, you have some living still."  

   

"Please...try to find happiness, while living out your days.  

I know it is not easy, but I hope you find some ways.  

The roses will come every year, and they will only stop,  

When your door's not answered, when the florist stops to knock."  

   

"He will come five times that day, in case you have gone out.  

But after his last visit, he will know without a doubt,  

To take the roses to the place, where I've instructed him,  

And place the roses where we are, together once again."  

Red roses were her favorites, her name was also Rose.  

And every year her husband sent them, tied with pretty 
bows.  

The year he died, the roses were delivered to her door.  

The card said, "Be my Valentine," like all the years before.  

   

Each year he sent her roses, and the note would always 
say,  

"I love you even more this year, than last year on this day."  

"My love for you will always grow, with every passing year."   

She knew this was the last time that the roses would ap-
pear.   

   

She thought, he ordered roses in advance before this day.  

Her loving husband did not know, that he would pass 
away.  

He always liked to do things early, way before the time.  

Then, if he got too busy, everything would work out fine.  

   

She trimmed the stems, and placed them in a very special 
vase.  

Then, sat the vase beside the portrait of his smiling face.  

She would sit for hours, in her husband's favorite chair.  

While staring at his picture, and the roses sitting there.  

   

A year went by, and it was hard to live without her mate.  

With loneliness and solitude, that had become her fate.  

Then, the very hour, as on Valentines before,  

The doorbell rang, and there were roses, sitting by her 
door.  

   

She brought the roses in, and then just looked at them in 
shock.  

Then, went to get the telephone, to call the florist shop.  

The owner answered, and she asked him, if he would ex-
plain,  

Why would someone do this to her, causing her such pain?   

   

"I know your husband passed away, more than a year ago,"  

The owner said, "I knew you'd call, and you would want to 
know."  

"The flowers you received today, were paid for in advance."  

"Your husband always planned ahead, he left nothing to 
chance."   
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It’s time to kick-off the 2004 cruising year in a 
big way! Join in the fun and friendly compe-
tition at this year’s Poker Run. Enjoy snacks 
and refreshments as you visit each picket 
boat and then return to the club to bet the 
farm. A light meal will be served. Everyone 
walks away a winner! 

Date: 02/28/04 

Time: 1:00pm until 7:00pm 

Check in at the Club 
by 1:00pm and 
board a  boat to col-
lect your cards. 

Contact person: Bill Correll 

Crew 

Bill Correll 
Susie Barrett 
Tom Layborn 

Picket BoatsPicket Boats  
Legasea — Mike & Lisa 
Flying High — Ron & Bess 
Windward – Bill & Susan 



 

            
 

PSYC RED HAT SOCIETY 
((PPretty retty SSassy assy YYoung oung CChics)hics)  

 

Our first meeting will be at the Club 

Wed     Feb 25    7PM 
 

For those of you that don’t know, The Red Hat Society is a national organization for women 50 
and up to celebrate their maturity in an immature way.  The whole idea started from a poem 
by Jenny Joseph, which starts with:  “When I am an old woman I shall wear purple with a red 
hat which doesn’t go, and doesn’t suit me”.  Some of us got the idea to start our own chapter 
while on the Poulsbo Cruise last October and went on a shopping frenzy buying Red Hats, Pur-
ple Shirts and fun jewelry.   If you are under 50 you can join in on the fun but you must wear a 
pink hat and a lavender shirt. 
 
On Feb 25th we will decide how we want to run our chapter.  The main idea is to have a lot of 
fun .  There is a lot of information on the web at There is a lot of information on the web at www.redhatsociety.com.www.redhatsociety.com.     
 
Please let me know if you are interested in joining us and if you will be there on Feb 25th.    
 
Please bring your ideas, your smiles and of course, your 

RED HAT!RED HAT!  
 

Jodie  -  “Queen Mother” 
425425--392392--96519651  
japaine1@comcast.netjapaine1@comcast.net  
  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 

Happy Birthday 

Angie Pihlman 

6 7 

Galley Work 
Party 

9AM 

8 

Happy Birthday 

Hilary Turner 

9 

Happy Birthday 

Lorraine Sag-
dahl 

10 

 

 

11 

BOARD MEET-
ING 

6:30 

12 

 POTLUCK 
LUNCH 

11:30AM 

13 

Happy Birthday 

Gayle King 

14 

Happy Birthday 

Pat Hansen 

15 16 

 

 

17 18 

DINNER  - 6:00 

GENERAL  
MTG - 7:30 

19 

 

 

20 21 

Happy Birthday  

Denny King 

22 

Happy Birthday 

Susan Hubly 

23 

Happy Birthday 

Ellen Norris 

24 

Happy Birthday 

Norm Grossman 

25 

Happy Birthday 

Bess Bell 

26 27 

Happy Birthday 

Juanita Spong 

28 

Poker Run 

1PM  

29    Happy Birthday: 

Katie Rose            2/7 

Chris Thomsen     2/12 

February 2004February 2004  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 

Happy Birthday 

Evelyn Nicker-
son 

4 5 

Happy Birthday 

Barb Schwartz 

6 

Happy Birthday 

Ron Olson 

7 

Happy Birthday 

Marsha Henry 

8 9 10 

BOARD MEET-
ING 

6:30 

11 

POTLUCK 
LUNCH 

11:30AM 

12 

Happy Birthday 

Nancy Lawless 

13 

Happy Birthday 

Jim Hubly 

14 15 

Happy Birthday 

Jennifer Cook 

16 17 

DINNER  - 6:00 

GENERAL  
MTG - 7:30 

18 

 

 

19 

KINGSTON 
CRUISE 

20 

KINGSTON 
CRUISE 

21 

KINGSTON 
CRUISE 

22 

Happy Birthday 

Sheila Filleau 

23 

Happy Birthday 

Wil Kerns 

24 25 

Happy Birthday 

Gene Cheever 

26 

Happy Birthday 

Harry Evensen 

27 

28 

Happy Birthday 

Susan Dils 

29 30 31 

Happy Birthday 

Donna Kamara 

Happy Birthday: 

Norm Arno             3/10 

Randy Balsiger      3/11 

March 2004March 2004  


